High Point Condominium Owners Association

Board Meeting

Wednesday, January 12, 2010
The Board meeting was called to order by Board president, Dale Taylor, at 12:00 p.m. at the Asian Buffet on Vickers and Academy.  Present Were: Dale Taylor, Harry George, Ron Baumgart, Mike Mellinger (Z&R), Darren Burns (Z&R), Melinda Martinez, Tracye Davis, Rita Vinson and one additional owner.
Open Forum: There were a variety of topics discussed in the open forum to include lower floor interior light being out in building 6410-6432 McNichols Ct., the dumpster in the middle of McNichols Ct. not being entirely pushed back into the dumpster enclosure (possibly because of a pile of snow that needs to be removed) and needing the plastic lids replaced, the door on the S.E. side of the “middle” vail building is in need of replacement and the cleaning company should use “wet surface” signs when mopping the entrance ways. 
Ms. Martinez asked why she was not placed on the agenda to be considered for the vacant Board position and Mr. Burns explained that the number of Board Members was illegally increased by the former Board President.  
The number of Board Members is specified as three in the Association’s Bylaws and cannot be changed without a proper amendment. This did not happen and the Association’s legal counsel produced a written recommendation to reduce the Board back to three members. This happened through natural attrition, so there no vacancies to be filled at this time. Dale Taylor explained that Ms. Martinez could certainly be considered for a future vacancy. The open forum was closed at 12:40 p.m.
Previous Meeting Minutes: The meeting minutes from September and November of 2009 were presented for review. The September minutes were not complete so they were tabled until the next meeting where they could be properly reviewed. Dale moved to approve the November minutes as submitted and the motion carried unanimously.

Lighting Bids: Two bids from Stellick electric to add lighting to two buildings in order to better illuminate the parking areas were reviewed. The bids may require tying into an individual Owner’s power so consent will be requested before this occurs. In the spring, Stellick will return to bury one set of cables which will remain in conduit through the winter. 
Harry moved to approve both bids with a second from Dale. During discussion, Harry stated that he felt the safety issue was more important than waiting for additional bids. The motion carried unanimously.

Tree Care Plan: The 2010 plant health care plan was reviewed. The total proposal exceeded the annual budget of $4000. Darren informed the Board that the landscaper handles shrub pruning so no shrub services were required of Mountain High Tree Services. Darren recommended approval of the contract less the shrub pruning services for a total of $3165. The Board unanimously approved the proposal.
Satellite Dish Resolution: The Board reviewed an amended dish proposal that would further the Association’s ability to deal with Owners/residents who did unauthorized dish installations on the buildings. The Board unanimously approved the amendment.

Unfinished Business: Ron updated the Board on the proposals to replace the intercom system and potentially install intercoms on both sides of the Vail Buildings. He received bids in July and was asked to get updated bids to replace the existing components so they could be reviewed at the next regular meeting. If need be, the contractor will allow the Association to perform work one building at a time if they cannot afford the entire project at one time.

Election of Officers: The Board elected new officers as follows: Dale Taylor – President, Harry George – Vice President, Ron Baumgart – Secretary / Treasurer.
The Board meeting was adjourned at 1:40 p.m.
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